
 

 
 

 
 

 
May 22, 2019 
 
 
Alex Salmins 
The Architerra Group 
5881 S. Deframe Street  
Littleton, Co 80127 
 
Re: High Plains Country Club 
Case Number:  2003-4013-58 
 
Dear Mr. Salmins: 
 
Thank you for your submission for the above named minor amendment.  We reviewed it and have the following 
comment:  
 
A. Civil Engineering Kristen Tanabe Project Engineer 303-739-7306 ktanabe@aurorgov.org 

1. The site plan will not be approved by Public Works until the preliminary drainage letter/report is 
approved. 

 
B. Forestry Rebecca Lamphear Environmental Inspector 303-739-7177 rlamphea@auroragov.org  

1. Evergreens are measured by height.  Please update size of evergreens used as mitigation inches.   
For example 
6' evergreen=3" of mitigation 
8' evergreen=4" of mitigation 
10'evergreen=5" of mitigation 

 
Please resubmit your work with the requested changes.  Contact each person making the comments and cc me 
with any emails. You may email it directly to me at wbarrett@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions 
you may contact me via email or by calling 303.739.7133  
 
Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett  
Sr. Planner II  
 
 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 
Aurora, Colorado 80012 
303.739.7250 
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